
School and College 
 

website: www.thriftwoodschool.com 
 

2nd September 2024 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
We hope you had an enjoyable summer break.  We are looking forward to welcoming your child at 
Thriftwood College and look forward to meeting our new parents/carers and students. 
 
We have been getting ready for the new college year and have planned many fun and interesting lessons.  
We want to make sure that every student feels happy and supported at college. 
 
We know that coming back to/starting college after the summer can be a big change.  We are here to help 
your child to adjust.  If you have any questions or require support, please reach out to us. 
 
We want to work together with you to make this a great year for your child.  We are excited to see our 
students again and look forward to a wonderful school year. 
 
A few reminders: 
 

• According to a government directive, mobile phones are no longer allowed to be used in college.  
Therefore, students need to have them turned off and in their bags.  They should not be seen or 
heard. For KS5 students, they will be allowed to use them for community learning and for learning 
tasks when directed to do so by the teacher. 

 

• We expect KS4 students to follow the uniform code.  Please refer to the letter emailed to you on 
16/08/2024. 

 
Dates for your diary: 
 

• 24/09/24 Flu vaccinations 

• 27/09/24 Macmillan coffee morning 

• 2/10/24 ‘Meet the tutor’ parents evening 

• 15/10/24 Covid vaccinations 

• 25/10/24 Trust INSET day (no students in college) 

• 20/12/24 Last day of term (finish at 1pm) 
· 
Welcome back! 
 
Best regards 
 

 
 
Lisa Walker  
College Lead  

Executive Headteacher - School & College: Mrs Georgina Pryke BSc (Hons) PGCE NPQH  
 
 

 

     School Lead: Mrs Ruth Saban  
Slades Lane, Galleywood, Chelmsford, Essex CM2 8RW 

Telephone: 01245 266880 

 
 

 
College Lead: Ms Lisa Walker 

Fox Crescent, Chelmsford, Essex CM1 2BN  

Telephone: 01245 262779  
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